
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 309: W/E 30th November 2018 
PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday for the  
coming week to : 

 

 

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for winning 
the attendance awards for 

week ending  23rd  November   
 

KS1:Y1   97.04%  
 

KS2:Y5  99.31%  

Autumn Term Breakdown  
for Attendance  

 

 0 days missed  = 100% 

 1 day missed  = 98.6% 

 2 days missed  = 97.3% 
 

 3 days missed = 95.8%  
WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT 

 

Please note that a penalty notice 
may be issued if a leave of absence 

is taken without permission. 

 Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page 
 

 Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School  WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

BONUS BALL DRAWS 
 

The winning number from 
the bonus ball draw for 24th 
November was number 32 - 
Mrs Oliver – Prince  
 

If you are interested in  
playing our bonus ball week-
ly, please see Mrs Oliver-
Prince or the office staff. 
Each number is £1.00. 

Wednesday 28th Nov 2018 

 Rec -Y6 Flu Vaccine       
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 4th Dec 2018 
Choir Carol singing 10am at 
Sainsbury's 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wed 5th & Fri 7th Dec 2018 
Nur & Rec trip - £11.30      
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 5th Dec 2018 
Y1-Y6 Panto - Beauty & the 
Beast -Customs House £5.00 
- late back 4.15pm  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 11th Dec 2018 

 Y4 trip - 10.30  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 12th Dec 2018 

 Reception Nativity - 10am    

 Christmas Jumper Day   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 14th Dec 2018 
Choir Carol singing 10am at 
Tesco 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 18th Dec 2018 
Christmas Lunch -  
Grandparents invited - 
MUST BE BOOKED BY 3RD 
DEC - NO EXCEPTIONS   
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 21st Dec 2018 

 Carol service - 10am 

 Children break up     
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Mon 7th Jan 2019 

 INSET - NO CHILDREN    
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 8th Jan 2019 
Children return to school     
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 25th Mar 2019 

 Y3 trip -£27.00      
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B 13th May 2019 

 SATs 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Toilet in the Woods 
 

We now have a waterless toilet in our woods. 
 

Ever since we took the decision to develop the woodland area we have 
squirreled money away to spend on continuously improving this  
brilliant facility. 
 

With the fund boosted by contributions from fund raisers, lotto bonus 
ball, staff tuck shop and harvest festival we now have enough funds to 
purchase and install a waterless toilet. 
 

This means that staff, pupils and visitors no longer need to return to 
the main building for a comfort break. 
 

This toilet can also accommodate 
wheelchair users and has an in-
ternal solar powered light. 
Antibacterial foam dispensers 
make sure that all hygiene  
requirements are met. 
 

Although this is a waterless toilet 
it is used in the same way as all 
toilets, it’s just the plumbing 
that’s different. 
 

If you need any more information 
look online for “ecoloos”. 

Christmas Card Competition 

Congratulations to Grace Bowman 
from Year 6, on being the  
overall winner of the MPs  
Christmas card competition. Her 
fantastic prizes were, a family trip 
to London on the train to visit the 
Houses of Parliament, bowling 
passes, cinema tickets and a box of 
Lego. Her winning design will be 
made up into Christmas cards that 
our local MP Sharon Hodgson, 
sends out to her constituents.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Lexi and Lena for 
getting shortlisted in the Christmas 
card competition too.  
 

All of the designs will be on display 
at The Washington Arts Centre 
until after the New Year.  

Hedgehog Visitor 
 

Mr Bell spotted a visitor wanting to go 
& play in the MUGA the other day 
while doing his checks of the school. He 
took him back to the woods.  
 

Squirrels 
have also 
been 
spotted, so 
keep an eye 
out for them 
too! 

Poppy Burnicle 

Frankie Jackson 

Behaviour Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following children who 
achieved the BRONZE 

award this week: 
 

 Katie Cruddas 

 Joshua Gibson 

 Alexis Wilson 

 Jaxon Spencer 

 Rilee Webster 

 Liam Smith  

 Krystal Whittle 
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